Pecan Grove Fire Department



Business Meeting

February 2, 2016
I. Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:07.  
II. Prayer by Mario Lerma  
III. The Pledge was led by Chief Woolley
IV. Roll call: Duane Hines
V. Financial Report – Not available at meeting time.  

VI. Unfinished business: 

A. Membership: (Billy Hoft): 
1. Billy Hoft made a motion to remove names of inactive/non-attending members from the roll call; seconded by Larry Perry.  Motion passed.  

2. One new applicant: Jason Swatt (EMT-B certified)  

3. Probationary to full membership:  Jesse Grimes (Larry Perry – motion/Tyler Werlein second) Motion passed.  

B. Training: (Matt Cornell)  
1. New training program for volunteers through VSIFA  
a) Review test on 2/16/16 

b) Brazoria Field Day – 3 volunteers going.  

c) Driver training in Alvin 3/5/16.

C. Equipment: (Curtis Brown)
1. E62 has air leak; required maintenance.  
2. E66 – primer valve broken

D. P/R: (Mario Lerma/Duane Hines)
1. Golf Classic April 25, 2016; waiting on flyers.  Still checking on sponsors.  
2. Sgt. Borne’s First Responder Charities doing web site.  

E. Other: Moved Captain’s office upstairs and moved bunk room back downstairs at Station 1.  

VII. New business  
A. WTCEQ approved Waterside vote for MUD plan.  

B. Kathy Golden (Fire Board member & former Chief) very sick.  

C. Portable radios: 10 more mobiles and 4 more portables on county grant.  

VIII. Good of the Order –  None reported.  
IX. Meeting adjourned following a motion by Jesse Grimes, seconded by Billy Hoft.  
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